Dr. Harlan J. Smith Yale Observatory 135 Prospect Street New Haven, Connecticut

Dear Harlan:

Recently Mr. Schauer returned from vacation. I mentioned to him your inquiry about traveling expenses related to the Russell Lecture. It is impossible to make any accurate proportioning of the costs of my trip among the many varied activities. He suggests that \$250 might be a suitable amount to be provided by the AAS as this would sover my expenses from any reasonable distance to New Haven and back. If the Society is agreeable, an appropriate check should be sent to Research Corporation.

When I get back to Hobart, I will reorganize the lecture with references and appropriate pictures into a shape suitable for publication.

Please remember me to Jim Douglas and the rest of the staff.

Best regards,

Grote Reber

GR:E

•